
 
May 9, 2023 

 
Canadian Heritage Program 

 
RE:  Support for Le Cercle des Canadiens Français de Prince George grant application to the Canadian 
Heritage Program 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
On behalf of Prince George City Council, I am writing to express support for Le Cercle des 
Canadiens Français de Prince George grant application to the Canadian Heritage Program for 
their annual Winter Festival.  
 
The City of Prince George is a proud contributor of the FRANCOFUN Winter Festival.  The City of 
Prince George has also been a long-time supporter of Le Cercle des Canadiens Français 
through the provision of a municipal tax exemption for their property and various event grants 
for their activities.  
 
Through their education and cultural program and services, the organization contributes to our 
community’s quality life.  Our partnership with them is very important and helps make Prince 
George a wonderful city to live in.   
 
The City of Prince George is proud to continue to offer its support to Le Cercle des Canadiens 
Français de Prince George and wishes them success with all future projects. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Mayor Simon Yu 
City of Prince George 


